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June 14, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Vice Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
Enclosed for consideration and approval by the King County Council is a motion supporting the Executive’s appointment of sixteen individuals to the King County Regional E-911 Strategic Plan Leadership Group and twelve individuals to the King County Regional E-911 Staff Planning Group. These work groups were identified in the King County Regional E-911 Strategic Planning Process Report
 (Process Report) to lead and provide staff support for the development of a recommended King County Regional E-911 Strategic Plan.  

I want to thank the King County E-911 Strategic Planning Process Report Leadership Group members and the staff Project Coordination Team for their hard work over the past five months to produce the recommended scope for developing a King County Regional E-911 Strategic Plan. I support the recommended organizational structure, timeline and milestones provided in the Process Report delivered to the Council on 
May 31, 2016. 

The E-911 Program Office and our twelve Public Safety Answering Points (PSAPs) all play an important role in ensuring the E-911 system works throughout King County. As we continue our path to developing and implementing a model system that is technologically up-to-date, we will benefit from the collaboration recommended in the  Process Report to address the regional E-911 system’s governance, technology and finance challenges.  
To advance the strategic planning process, King County staff is working in partnership with the current Project Coordination Team to issue a request for proposals for a strategic planning consultant to manage the work outlined in the Process Report. The Project Coordination Team and the members of the proposed Staff Planning Group have been asked to participate in the selection process for the consultant.  By moving forward now with this procurement process, a consultant can be on board by late summer and the strategic planning process can begin in full by September.

Attachment A to the motion provides the names and organizations for the individuals I am  appointing to serve on the King County Regional E-911 Strategic Plan Leadership Group and the King County Regional E-911 Strategic Plan Staff Planning Group. The individuals have been recommended by their juridictions or agencies. Together, the members will help us develop recommendations for a 10-year King County regional E-911 strategic plan.   
Conducting the King County Regional E-911 Strategic Plan meets the King County Strategic Plan goal of planning for the long-term sustainability of services. Additionally, these appointments support the King County Strategic Plan goal of public engagement by expanding opportunities to seek input, listen and respond to service partners and residents.

Thank you for your consideration of this motion and for the Council’s leadership on regional E-911. I look forward to working with the Council and our regional system partners as we collaboratively work to ensure the strength and sustainability of the regional E-911 system. 
If you have any questions about any aspect of this proposed motion or our plans for implementation, please call Diane Carlson, Director of Regional Initiatives, at 206-263-9631.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office

Diane Carlson, Director of Regional Iniatives, King County Executive Office

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Caroline Whalen,  County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

    Services (DES)
� The Regional E-911 Strategic Plan Scoping Report was developed by the King County E-911 Strategic Plan Scoping Committee per Ordinance 18139





